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A combined Work and Regular Session Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale was 
held in the Municipal Building at 500 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, New Jersey on July 17, 2025.  The 
meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Mayor Amy Wilczynski.   
 
Dottie Blitzer, the Acting Municipal Clerk, read the open public meetings statement: “In compliance with 
the Open Public Meetings Act, the notice requirements have been satisfied.  The meeting dates for the year 
are confirmed at the Annual Meeting, are posted on the public bulletin board in the Municipal Building 
and on the Borough Website, published in The Record within the first 10 days of the New Year, and copies 
are sent to The Ridgewood News and Star-Ledger. Notice of this meeting by the July 2, 2025, Sunshine 
Notice was sent to The Record, The Ridgewood News and Star Ledger and has been posted on the public 
bulletin board in the Municipal Building and Borough website.” 
 
The roll call was recorded as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A quorum was met.   
 

The following were also present:   Raymond Wiss, Esq., Borough Attorney 
      Dottie Blitzer, Acting Municipal Clerk 
      Michael Dillon, Police Chief 
      Andrew Agugliaro, DPW Superintendent 
 

Mayor Amy Wilczynski led the salute to the flag. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: May 22, 2025, Closed Session  
 
The vote was recorded, and a roll call was conducted as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Present Absent 

Councilman Yaccarino   
Councilman O’Toole   
Councilwoman Homan   
Councilwoman Lovisolo   
Councilman Daloisio   
Councilman O’Connell   
Mayor Wilczynski   

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Yaccarino       
Councilman O’Toole       
Councilwoman Homan       
Councilwoman Lovisolo       
Councilman Daloisio       
Councilman O’Connell       
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES: June 26, 2025, Work and Regular Session  
 
The vote was recorded, and a roll call was conducted as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AGENDA REVIEW: 
 
Mayor Wilczynski reviewed the agenda which consisted of: 
  

• Introduction of Ordinance 25-13; and 
• Consent Agenda Items 25-183 through 25-189, which included: 

 
RES 25-183: RESOLUTION REVOKING LAKE MEMBERSHIP - INELIGIBLE APPLICANT. 
RES 25-184: RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE SUBMISSION OF AN APPLICATION FOR 

THE NEW JERSEY DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION’S 
FY26 MUNICIPAL AID PROGRAM. 

RES 25-185: AUTHORIZATION OF 2025 CRESTWOOD LAKE SALARIES 
SUPPLEMENT FOUR. 

RES 25-186: AUTHORIZATION TO INCREASE BID THRESHOLD PURSUANT TO 
N.J.S.A. 40A:11-3(c) AND 18A:18A-3. 

RES 25-187: APPROVE CHANGE ORDER NUMBER ONE - D.S. MEYER ENTERPRISES, 
LLC- GRANDSTAND PARKING LOT RESURFACING. 

RES 25-188: APPROVAL OF JULY 17, 2025, LIST OF BILLS. 
RES 25-189: RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE SUBMISSION OF AN APPLICATION FOR 

THE NEW JERSEY DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION’S FY26 SAFE 
STREETS TO TRANSIT PROGRAM. 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS ONLY: 
 
No one from the public came forward. 
 
INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCES: 
 
The Acting Municipal Clerk read the title of the ordinance into the record: 

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Yaccarino       
Councilman O’Toole       
Councilwoman Homan       
Councilwoman Lovisolo       
Councilman Daloisio       
Councilman O’Connell       
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ORDINANCE 25-13: AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND CERTAIN PORTIONS OF ARTICLE I, STATE 
UNIFORM CONSTRUCTION CODE, CHAPTER 100-3, FEES OF THE CODE OF THE BOROUGH 
OF ALLENDALE. 

 

The vote was recorded, and a roll call was conducted as follows: 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

(See Ordinance 25-13 attached and made a part hereof) 
 

The Acting Clerk stated, “Ordinance 25-13 has been introduced upon first reading and will be published in 
the Wednesday, July 23, 2025, edition of the Record and will be taken up for further consideration and final 
passage at the meeting of the Mayor and Council on Thursday, August 14, 2025, at 7:00 pm or soon 
thereafter.” 

 
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA: 
 

The vote was recorded, and a roll call was conducted as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

(See Resolution 25-183 through 25-189 attached and made a part hereof) 
 
ADMINISTRATION: 
 

Council Committee Reports 
 
Councilman Yaccarino, Facilities, Parks and Recreation/Land Use and Construction Code Report:  Since 
our last meeting we’ve had two meetings with regard to our fields.  First, we met with the Allendale 
Recreation Commission; me, the mayor and Andy Agugliaro.  We had a great meeting with the Recreation 
Commission regarding the capital line item that we put in for this with regard to rehabilitation of our fields 
and a couple other storage devices that we’ve discussed.   

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Yaccarino       
Councilman O’Toole       
Councilwoman Homan       
Councilwoman Lovisolo       
Councilman Daloisio       
Councilman O’Connell       

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Yaccarino     25-188  
Councilman O’Toole       
Councilwoman Homan       
Councilwoman Lovisolo       
Councilman Daloisio       
Councilman O’Connell       
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As a follow up to that meeting, we did an onsite field visit; me, Andy and Chuck Strahlendorff, who is the 
president of ARC.  We walked all of our ballfields in Allendale.  We took pictures and documented a couple 
of things.  We’re going to meet next week internally to start prioritizing what our needs are and then roll 
out a strong freshening program in conjunction with the DPW Committee, our committee and those 
involved.  This Saturday at Crestwood is the Riff Band, which came recommended by many ARC members, 
who are an 80’s and 90’s rock band.  They are new for this year and will be playing at 7 p.m.  We will have 
Tim Gysin back in August.   
 
Councilman Matthew O’Toole, Public Safety Report:  The Public Safety Committee has not met since our 
last meeting, however, Fourth of July came and went, and everything went off without a hitch.  Thank you 
to all of our agencies and all the agencies who assisted us from outside of town.  I’ve been working on a few 
things such as resident concerns about pedestrian safety for a couple areas in town, several which we were 
able to address easily, some fall a little bit outside of our purview.  We are close to finalizing a lease with 
AVAC.  Finally, I’ve spoken with the New York Blood Center.  Our next blood drive will be on September 
25, 2025, from 1:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.  I may have a change of venue to the Community Center, so, stay 
tuned for updates.   
 
Councilpresident Elizabeth Homan – Finance, Human Resources, Administration & Information 
Technology, Public Works & Public Utilities Reports:  Thank you, everyone, for the expressions of 
sympathy of the passing of my mom.  The flowers were beautiful.   
 
As far as water/sewer, we continue unfortunately in a litigious atmosphere.  I think today I will allow our 
attorney, Ray, to give an update as to where we are.  For the community and for council members just to 
rest assure that there are many discussions and meetings that are ongoing.  As far as the public, many times 
the meetings are not emails back and forth.  They are frank discussions that we’re trying to have with both 
the developers as well as other towns and Veolia.  We’re working our best. 
 
Councilwoman Susanne Lovisolo – Finance, Human Resources, Administration & IT, Land Use and 
Construction Code Report:  The Land Use Board met on July 2nd to go over all the things we normally talk 
about; individual property concerns as well as some deer management issues.  It included heightening and 
allowing deer fencing on top of those additional heightened fences.  We will hopefully have that on the 
agenda for the next meeting as well as residents and landscapers coordinating a time to start work in the 
morning.  There’s about an hour between those times right now.  We are tweaking our shade tree 
commission, formally commission, now committees, responsibilities as well as some rules around trees and 
planting of additional trees and maybe creating a tree fund for planting.    
 
We were discussing certain issues with our condominiums in town as far as what the Borough’s responsible 
for providing as far as snow plowing and stuff like that.  This last rain was a good example of issues around 
culverts and whose responsibility it is clearing some of those culverts.  Obviously, things under the roads 
are the borough’s unless it’s a county road.  But individual property owners are responsible for their culverts 
on their property.   
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Our next Land Use meeting will be on August 14th, and our next Finance/HR meeting will be August 13th.  
In addition to that, Lee Memorial Library is celebrating its 125th Anniversary this year.  They’re kicking off 
the celebration with a family movie night on the library lawn on July 23rd.  The raindate is July 24th.  There 
will be more celebratory events throughout the year.  They are having a special ice cream social event for 
July 27th at 1:00 p.m. at the Red Barn at Crestwood Park.  In addition to ice cream, the popular duo, Mike 
and Emily, will present a full concert.  We will have our summer fling with a book event during the month 
of August.  The summer reading programs for adults, teens and children are in full swing.  Stop by the 
library and check it out.  I also want to thank our police as well as our DPW for the great job you guys did 
with the last rainstorm.      
 
Councilman Joseph Daloisio, Public Works & Public Utility/ Public Safety Report:  The DPW Committee 
has not met since our last meeting, however, DPW has been continuing their normal activities.  I would 
like to echo what Councilwoman Lovisolo said about the last storm.  Thank you Chief Dillon and the police 
for doing what you do as well as the DPW with the cleanup efforts.  I really appreciate keeping the residents 
and our roads safe for everybody.  I also want to thank the DPW, police and fire department for all the 
support on behalf of the Holiday Observers for the Fourth of July events.  It can’t be done without the help 
of the borough and our police, fire and DPW.  Thank you for all the efforts you continue to do for us.        
 
Councilman Edward O’Connell – Facilities, Parks & Recreation Report:  Nothing to report this month.   
 
Staff Reports: 
 
Dottie Blitzer, Acting Municipal Clerk’s Report: The September 25th meeting has been changed to 
September 18th.    
 
Dottie Blitzer also stated that she had the pleasure of speaking with an Allendale resident who will be 
turning 102 on July 26th.  Elaine Croal.  I want to wish her a happy 102 birthday next week.     
 
Michael Dillon, Police Chief’s Report: Thank you to the Holiday Observers, Emergency Services and Public 
Works for working together to facilitate a safe and enjoyable July 4th celebration.  Police Officer David 
Warbrick has completed a Humane Law Enforcement certification class.  Officer Warbrick joins Sergeant 
Dan Rosenthal as our department Animal Cruelty Investigators.  I took that class when I was a patrol officer.  
It was very intense, believe it or not. 
 
Finally, emergency management is starting a process updating their borough-wide emergency operations 
plan.  This involves input from the governing body as well as department heads and is done every two years.   
 
Andrew Agugliaro, DPW Superintendent’s Report: Teamwork was strong as usual during the beginning of 
the week’s storm.  No injuries and everybody got home safely.  DPW has been busy beautifying the town.  
It was a great Fourth of July.    
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Raymond Wiss, Borough Attorney’s Report: Regarding the affordable housing front, we recently had a 
discussion with both the planner and affordable housing counsel because that plan permeates a lot more 
areas than just the approval process of the program.  With respect to what Councilpresident Homan 
mentioned, it’s a little quieter on the litigation front than it was two weeks ago, but it’s going to be a start 
and stop process.  We are in the discovery phase now.  I anticipate there will be further exchanges of 
documents.  There may be some depositions involved.  Most of the last couple of weeks have been involved 
in the other litigation.  As we’ve mentioned before we do have some issues with our neighbors in Saddle 
River over sewer projects and with a proposed development project in Saddle River.  It has required quite 
a bit of time on both the litigation and the formal discussion front.  I know the Mayor has been a participant 
in regular discussions on that.  It’s in a rather formative stage.  We’ll see over the next couple of days what 
direction that is going to take.     
 
Mayor Wilczynski thanked Ray Wiss for all his work and said we really appreciate your expertise as we 
navigate through these interesting times.     
 
MAYOR’S REPORT: 
 
Mayor Wilczynski stated that we are still working with Fair Share Housing even though we submitted our 
report at the end of June.  We are not celebrating anything yet because it still has to be approved.  There’s 
been a lot of articles in the paper.  We’re not bragging about anything because there is still a long road 
ahead.  We are strategizing and making sure we have a real solid plan.  We have a great team.  As Ray Wiss 
said, we just met with them last week and we’re looking at all angles so that we have something solid to 
hopefully get approved.   
 
I want to echo everybody.  A wonderful Fourth of July.  The biggest, best day of the year.  We continue to 
meet with residents on a regular basis.  Councilpresident Homan and I are meeting with another resident 
tomorrow.  This is ongoing and we’re happy to do it and talk to anybody about their ideas.  Please always 
reach out to us if you have any questions.   
 
Our Community Center is doing well.  We got a lot of summer activities.  I want to thank Amanda and 
Dottie for all their work with that.  We constantly get new people coming in.  The basketball has been 
huge, and it’s been great for the college kids, which makes me so happy that they have somewhere to go.  
They also played volleyball today for the first time.   
 
As Councilwoman Lovisolo said we are working on our deer fence ordinance.  It’s been a lot because you 
have to be careful and make sure that we are protecting all of the neighbors, so somebody doesn’t put a big 
barricade around their house.   
 
We met at the library.  They have potential future projects that they’re looking into as well as we talked 
about the capital projects with our DPW.  Finally, we have the ARC 5K.  We are working with ARC, which 
is an amazing organization in collaboration to find out what we can do to help them with their fields and 
other activities in town.  All of the proceeds of the 5K are going to go to all Allendale projects.   
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We have an organization that is going to be donating up to $25,000 if we raise $25,000, so we’re going to 
try to really raise $25,000.  It’s named after our dear friend and longtime resident Sharon Moran, and this 
is something that she would want.  She is from Allendale.  Her parents still live in Allendale.  She grew up 
here.  That’s why all the proceeds are going to just our town.   
        
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:   None. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON ANY MATTER:    
 
Walter Widmer, 38 Hamilton Street, Allendale, asked if the governing body can speak into their 
microphones when speaking so that he can hear everyone.   
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by Councilman 
Yaccarino, second by Councilwoman Homan and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 
p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
____________________________________________   08/14/2025    
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC       Date Approved 
Municipal Clerk 
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